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March 14, 2018
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, March 14, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer
Bryan Michael, Road Foreman




Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



Twenty (20) Citizens  
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Jim Bragg of 28 Racehorse Drive said he would like to speak to the Board about the Industrial Park being a big nightmare to the people who live on Bordnersville Road.   Mr. Bragg noted that he no longer lives on Bordnersville Road, but his sister still lives there, and she constantly complains about the construction of the warehouses.    Mr. Bragg also said that once the warehouses are completed, it will be a nightmare for the remaining residents on Bordnersville Road.  He noted that since the other warehouses have been constructed, the value of the remaining residential properties has gone down as well as their quality of life.  Mr. Bragg said he is asking the Board to put pressure on the developers to buy out the remaining residential properties on Bordnersville Road, and that they are not looking to have a big payday but would like the Board to talk to the developer to see if  they would make a reasonable offer on the remaining residential properties so the residents could get a new start somewhere else.  Dennis Firestone said that they would make a recommendation to the developer to talk to the Bordnersville Road residents about their properties.  


Nancy Light of 2621 State Route 72 asked what is going on at the Bomgardner property and when the cars will get moved.  Liz Krause commented that she did not have a chance to contact Mr. Bomgardner and Atty. Bametzreider commented that if the cars on the property are not in accordance with the Ordinance, the Township can take enforcement action to have them removed.  Kerry McCrary commented that he was in the office when Mr. Bomgardner told the Zoning Officer he will move the cars.   A discussion was held regarding the interpretation of the section of the Ordinance that pertains to the number of unlicensed and uninspected vehicles that are allowed on a property and that it is confusing the way it is written.  Atty. Bametzreider said he will review the Ordinance to determine if any changes are required and Gary Longenecker said he will talk to Mr. Bomgardner about the cars on his property.

Dave Matterness of 160 Moonshine Road said there are a lot of properties on Moonshine Road and in Greenpoint that look terrible because of old vehicles setting around, as well as tires and other miscellaneous items.  He said it would be nice if there was enforcement of the Ordinance because it drives down property values in the area.  He also noted that over ten years ago, a property behind the Boy Scout Camp located at 40 White Tail Lane, which is owned by Barbara See, got a permit to build a modular home, and one of the contingencies was that they were to tear down the existing home that had no indoor plumbing.  He said the old home is still standing as well as a lot of other extra junk that has accumulated on the property.  He explained that last year a few of the Scouts had entered the old building and found a big machete and saw some guns, and when he apologized at the time he returned the machete, the property owner threatened to hook a shot gun up with a string for the next people who entered the building.  Since then, Mr. Matterness said they addressed the matter by putting up “no trespassing” signs so the Scouts don’t go there, but he feels the property is just declining and the house should be torn down.  Liz Krause said she will pull the permit for the modular home to verify the issue.  He also noted that there is an outhouse on the property that is being emptied onto the ground.    A discussion was held regarding the process for filing a complaint so that a paper trail can be followed to make sure the proper steps are followed.

Pat Gray of 16 Ridge Road said a few years ago she came to the Township about an issue with a property owner who had several campers on their property that were hooked up to electric as well as holding tanks that were buried in the ground, and nothing was done. She also said raw sewage was being dumped onto the ground from the campers, and that the property owner also put in an outhouse that contaminated her well.  She noted that Larry Wolfe was the only person who went back to check out her complaint.  Kerry McCrary asked Larry Wolfe what he found when he went back to the property.  Mr. Wolfe said he didn’t go onto the property, but he did see a few campers in the woods but couldn’t see anything else.  Paul Bametzreider commented that there is a holding tank ordinance in place that that would require bonding for the holding tanks and regular pumping of the tanks with receipts to prove they were pumped and that it would be a DEP issue to be enforced by the sewer enforcement officer.   Dennis Firestone commented that he vaguely remembers that situation but it was never brought up at a Board meeting.  A discussion was held that those types of issues should be brought up at the Supervisor’s Meeting, and Kerry McCrary said that now that it’s brought to their attention it will be addressed. Dennis Firestone said the Township will try to get these matters resolved, and that it make take a little time, but they will all be addressed.  
FORT INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT 


Mr. Weisnicht reported that as of March 13, over 53,000 personnel trained at the Gap and next week over 5,300 troops will be training.   Exercises have already started and will include mortar training, demolition training, Bradley live-fire exercises, and artillery training.  He said that the spring prescribed burn began on March 5th and will continue through May 4th from 8 am to 1 pm., noting that the technique is used to protect neighboring properties from wildfires and that they will conduct the controlled burns when the conditions are right.  Mr. Weisnicht also stated that Memorial Lake and Lake Marquette are stocked very good with trout for Kid’s Day.  
FINANCIAL REPORT


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the financial report.  All approved.

APPROVE THE MINUTES


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve the February meeting minutes.  All approved.   

.
PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT

Liz Krause reported that there was no March Planning Commission meeting, 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT 

Zoning Officer, Liz Krause, reported that one (1) permit was issued totaling $41.00 and $157.24 was received in Reimbursement Fees.   Krause also provided an update on the following: 
Legion Lights:


The Post 910 Legion reported that they have installed a shield on one of their lights and have installed brackets on the other lights and turned them down.   

Frontier Auto Sales Lighting Issue


As reported last month, Frontier Auto Sales said they adjusted the light that was out of compliance.  I passed by there one evening and it looked like the light was directed more in towards the property, but it was hard to tell for sure. Karl Hinkle commented that the light was adjusted. 
Mease Motors Lighting Issue


There has been no contact with anyone from Mease Motors during the past month. 

Curby Property Unlicensed Vehicles


Amy Curby notified me that one of the vehicles was being removed last weekend, and she is soliciting prices for the dumptruck and trailer that is also on her property, and is working on having it removed from her property.  

Unlicensed Vehicles on Bomgardner Properties


There has been no contact with Ned Bomgardner during the last month regarding the status of the unlicensed vehicles on his properties.  

ROAD FOREMAN REPORT

QUESTION REGARDING MAPPING OF STORM SEWERS IN KING’S PLANTATION AND COLONIAL DRIVE FOR PA ONE CALL MARKINGS


Steve Sherk said that when he did the Waiver Application for the MS4. he had a map of the storm sewers which he gave to Bryan Michael, Road Foreman which shows the storm sewers, but will also provide Bryan with a larger version of the map.  
GENERATOR FOR TOWNSHIP BUILDING FOR POWER OUTAGES


Dennis Firestone said they are contemplating purchasing a generator for the Township Building in case of power outages, noting that they can’t lift the garage doors when the power is out.  Kerry McCrary noted that since the NLCA is also looking into purchasing a generator, they will coordinate the purchase with them in the hopes of saving some money
ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 
1. Street Occupancy / Driveway Permits:  The Street Occupancy Permit for the Williams-Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline’s southern crossing on Cavalry Road was amended to change from open cut to jack & bore method.
2. Cavalry Road.  As previously reported, the Road Use Agreement stipulates that Williams/Transco is required to perform the excessive maintenance repairs or agree to the Township performing the repairs provided they shall reimburse the Township for reasonable costs associated with the repair.  The Township is required to provide a detailed invoice for any repair work.  A discussion was held regarding the billing process to get reimbursed for all the Township’s work that’s been done on Calvary Road.  Steve Sherk noted that the escrow account that was set up for the pipeline for reimbursement of Township Engineer and Attorney Fees associated with the pipeline project is a separate account, and the Calvary Road improvements should be billed separately.  Paul Bametzreider also commented that there is a $275,000 bond in place, that could be drawn from if needed.  
Following construction of the pipeline, Williams/Transco is responsible for restoring the road to a condition equal to or better than its pre-construction condition.  If the Township wants to implement additional road enhancements above and beyond Williams/Transco’s obligation under the Road Use Agreement, the Township could apply for a grant through the Pennsylvania Dirt, Gravel and Low Volume Road Maintenance to bolster the road restoration to a condition better than the pre-construction condition.  Funding can be used to pay for preparatory/base work but it cannot be used for paving, oil & chip, or any other emulsified surface.

Mr. Sherk stated that if the Township wants to qualify for the funding, they must have someone, from the Road Crew or Road Department be ESM Certified (Environmentally  Sensitive Maintenance) and said he will convey  the information  on the certification course to Dennis Firestone.
Kerry McCrary said they are moving forward to bring Cavalry Road up to an acceptable road and if the Township can get the money and get the soft spots fixed they can make the road last.  He said he is concerned that no matter how much the road is improved the chicken trucks and dump trucks that travel on part of the road could be hard on it.   

Mr.  McCrary also asked if the upgrades that are going to be done to Bordnersville Road will be done at the developer’s expense.  Steve Sherk, Township Engineer said the road improvements plan in combination with the two warehouses, includes overlaying the road and widening it two or three feet on each side using PennDot Specifications which will be paid for by the developer.
Lastly, Kerry McCrary said he received a notice from Quandel that a contractor will be hauling heavy walls to the construction site and they were directed by PennDot to go in by Fisher Avenue side of Bordnersville Road.  He asked Steve Sherk why PennDot would be giving permits to use Fisher Avenue to access Bordnersville Road instead of accessing it from State Route 72. A discussion was held, and Steve Sherk said will contact Dave Bohr of Quandel to get more information to look into the matter.     
3.  Logistics Park, Phase II.  Site work construction continues.

4. 70 Bordnersville Road – Preliminary/Final Subdivision and Land Development Plan.  Site work construction continues.

5. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  This plan was conditionally approved at the October 2017 Board of Supervisors’ pending NPDES permit approval, PennDOT HOP approval and posting of the letter of credit.  The Lebanon County Conservation District (LCCD) approved the NPDES General Permit on February 5, 2018.  We are still waiting on PennDOT HOP approval and the letter of credit.

6. Green Point School Road Bridge.  We are waiting on Geotechnical Investigation Report from F.T. Kitlinski & Associates.  Work continues with Contech Engineered Solutions and Lane Enterprises to finalize the metal box culvert size and cover requirements prior to proceeding with DEP permitting and construction plans.  The Supervisors should decide if Liquid Fuels funding will be applied to this project as it will impact the method of structural analysis required as well as the bid schedule.  Mr. Sherk says he estimates construction of the bridge will start next spring. 
7. Old Forge Rd./Fisher Ave./I-81 NB Ramp Intersection.  See my letter dated February 28, 2018 regarding a request by First Industrial Realty Trust, Inc. to proceed with Traffic Signal Upgrades.  Steve Sherk said Jim Knopka of First Industrial Realty Trust is building the Warehouses at the Logistics Park Phase II site on Bordnersville Road and provided $15,000 for signal timing adjustments and striping for the signal at Old Forge Road, and Fisher Avenue at the 81 NB On-Ramp Intersection.  Mr. Sherk said they are asking to have the signal adjustments made now and that it’s the Township’s responsibility to undertake the study to control the signal at the intersection noting that the Township would hire a company like CM High to do the project, which would include some signal timing adjustments. After a brief discussion, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to use the escrow money provided to undertake the study to make the signal timing adjustments.  All approved.  
8. Gateway Logistics Park – Lot 2 – Warehouse 1 for Vanity Fair Outdoors.  See my letter dated March 14, 2018 regarding site plan changes proposed by Vanity Fair Outdoors. Mr. Sherk commented that he doesn’t see anything significant and they can memorialize their changes in their as-built plans.  
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – ATTY. PAUL BAMETZREIDER


Dennis Firestone stated that Weirich Lane and Wolfe Lane are Township Roads and are not private lanes, and that’s the reason why they are always plowed by the Township.  Attorney Paul Bametzreider said that he feels the best way to resolve the situation regarding the non-compliant pavilion is to abandon Weirich Lane, noting that it could be done by an agreement with Mr. Boltz.  He said Weirich Lane would be turned over to the Mr. Boltz and it would be his responsibility to maintain it.   Kerry McCrary asked who would incur the costs of the Township abandoning the road.  Atty. Bametzreider said it would be the Township’s expense and the legal costs involved would be around $500.00.  It was agreed by the Board and Mr. Boltz to split the $500.00 cost of the agreement to abandon the road.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to authorize the Solicitor to do the paperwork to transfer Weirich Lane to Mr. Boltz and split the legal fees between the property owner and the Township. All approved.  
OLD FORGE ROAD PARKING ISSUES


Atty. Bametzreider said there is an ordinance in place that says it’s illegal to park along Old Forge Road, but the problem is the Township doesn’t have a local police force and the State Police won’t enforce a local ordinance even though the signs are in place.  A discussion was held regarding the parking problem, and Bryan Michael Road Foreman said that the State Police previously said that if lines were put on the road, they would be able to do more.    The Board said Liz Krause should call the State Police and ask if they can do anything about the parking problem, and if the lines must be painted, what standards are to be followed.  
NEW BUSINESS

CALVARY ROAD PERMIT REVISION


The permit revision for Calvary Road was covered in the Township Engineer’s Report.  

SIGNED INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT REGARDING RECREATION FUNDS.


Atty. Bametzreider commented that the agreements are all signed and ready to go and it’s at the Board’s discretion how the money is distributed.  

PROCLAMATION TO DESIGNATE THE MONTH OF APRIL 2018 AS PENSYLVANIA 811 SAFE DIGGING MONTH


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to sign the Proclamation which designates the month of April 2018 as Pennsylvania Safe Digging Month to encourage all excavators and homeowners of Union Township to dial 8-1-1 at least three business days before digging.  All approved.  
LEBANON VALLEY CONSERVANCY, INC. ASKING FOR A DONATION TO HELP WITH COMMUNITY PROJECTS.


A short discussion was held regarding donating to the Lebanon Valley Conservancy and the Board asked for more information regarding the properties in Union Township that are part of the Conservancy.  Liz Krause said she will contact the Conservancy for more information.  

GARCIA GARMAN & SHAY PROPOSAL OF $150 PER QUARTER TO DO THE QUARTERLY PAYROLL TAXES.


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to have Garcia Garman & Shay do the quarterly payroll taxes for the first quarter in 2018.  All approved.  

INWOOD IRON BRIDGE RELOCATION AND REPLACEMENT PROJECT FIELD VIEW


Dennis Firestone said there will be a meeting of Officials at the Township the following Monday regarding the Inwood Iron Bridge Relocation and Replacement Project.  

LEBANON COUNTY CHRISTIAN MINISTRIES ASKING FOR A DONATION


The Board agreed they did not want to donate to the Lebanon County Christian Ministries.  

SCOUT OUTREACH 13TH ANNIVERSARY FUNDRAISING BREAKFAST AT LANCASTER COUNTRY CLUB ON APRIL 20TH.


The Board was not interested in attending or donating to the Scoutreach 13th Anniversary Fundraising Breakfast since it’s not in the area.  
NLFES MEETING WITH LOCAL MUNICIPALITIES


Dennis Firestone announced that the Supervisors will be attending the NLFES Meeting with local municipalities on March 26th at 5:00 p.m. to discuss and develop guidelines for municipal obligation and finance proportioning for NLFES current and future expenses.  

PARKING ISSUES ON OLD FORGE ROAD


The parking issues on Old Forge Road were discussed in the Solicitor’s Report.  

OLD BUSINESS

CALVARY ROAD REPAIR


The repairs on Calvary Road were discussed in the Township Engineer’s Report.

2018 ROAD WORK, LINE PAINTING 

Dennis Firestone said the plan is to do Campmeeting Road, Huckleberry Road and the southern portion of Racehorse Drive.

 SIGNAGE FOR ROAD WORK
 
Kerry McCrary said he talked to Bryan about getting signage that says “Fresh Oil” and said a sign should be put at each end of the road, and should be left in place for a few weeks after the work is completed.


.  
LEBANON TIRE COLLECTION – APRIL 11, 2018


Dennis Firestone announced that the Lebanon Tire Collection will be held on April 11, 2018 and you must be registered for the collection by March 14th.  

 RECYCLE BINS


Kerry McCrary said that the recycle bins are being sandblasted and repainted and that they waited for Larry Wolfe’s guy to call with a price.  Larry Wolfe said the guy retired the first of the year.

OTHER COMMENTS


Helen Light asked if the locks have been changed.  Dennis Firestone commented that they didn’t feel there was a need to change the locks at this time.

BILLS


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the amount of $35,901.25 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, & Payroll Funds.  All approved.  

DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

Wednesday, April 4, 2018  -  7:00 PM  

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, April 11, 2018  -  6:30 PM

DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, April 11, 2018  -  7:00 PM

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

